


 

25 September 2018 
 
Dear Mr Kuok Khoon Hong, 
 
Re: Greenpeace campaign to reform palm oil industry 
 
Further to my email of 19 September, I am writing to inform you that this 
morning, Greenpeace volunteers entered Wilmar’s PT Multi Nabati 
Sulawesi refinery in Sulawesi, Indonesia to protest your failure to clean 
up Wilmar’s supply chain. I give you my personal assurance that our 
team is entirely peaceful and poses no threat to your staff. 
 
Greenpeace International first exposed Wilmar’s role in the destruction 
of Indonesian rainforests over a decade ago. I was heartened by your 
decision to adopt a ‘no deforestation, no peat, no exploitation’ policy in 
December 2013. Greenpeace hailed that policy as groundbreaking and 
called on other traders and palm oil companies to follow your lead. I was 
therefore personally disappointed that you have yet to implement the 
reforms needed to ensure that the producers in your supply chain 
comply fully with your policy.  
 
Greenpeace remains willing to work with any company that is prepared 
to do what it takes to keep deforestation out of the supply chain. As I 
explained in earlier correspondence Wilmar, as the largest player in the 
sector, has the responsibility to lead the reform of the palm oil sector. 
That requires an explicit commitment that the palm oil you trade will 
come solely from producer groups that comply with your policy and the 
policies of your customers, and a strong plan to deliver that commitment 
by no later than 2020.  
 
Such a plan would need to be: 
 

• Mandatory: make publishing concession maps a condition of 
trade and exclude producer groups that refuse to disclose 

• Group-level: insist producer groups publish maps for all 
concessions and mills, not just those supplying Wilmar 

• Transparent: specify that concession maps are published on an 
open-access platform like Global Forest Watch 

• Visionary: commit that by 2020 it will only trade with producer 
groups that have been independently verified as compliant with 
its NDPE policy. 

 
In the absence of such a commitment, Greenpeace will continue to call 
on your customers to suspend trade until you are able to prove that your 
palm oil does not come from forest destroyers.  
 
Regards, 

 

Kiki Taufik, Global Head, Indonesia forests campaign 


